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Communiqué of the Secretariat of State

The Secretariat of State includes among its responsibilities the protection of the image of the Holy Father, so
that his message may reach the faithful intact, and so that his person is not exploited.

For the same reasons, the Secretariat of State safeguards all symbols and official coats of arms of the Holy See
via the appropriate regulatory instruments at international level.

To render this protection increasingly effective for the aforementioned purposes and to stop any illegal situations
that may arise, the Secretariat of State carries out systematic surveillance activities to monitor the ways in which
the image of the Holy Father and the coats of arms of the Holy See are used, taking appropriate action where
necessary.



